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The Secretarii of State for External Aiffairs to the Ambassador of the
United States of America to, Canada

DEPARTMEENT 0F EXTERNAL APPAiEs

No. 98

The Secretary of State for External Affairs presents his complimentý
the Ambassador of the United States of Anierica and has the honour to refe
the Ambassador's Note No. 307 of Jttne 14 concerning the continued utiliza
of the facilities at Fort Churchill, Manitoba, developed for the Internatii
Geophysical Year, for certain joint upper atmosphere research activities
cold weather testing for field army support equipment.

The ternis and conditions to goveru the use of these f acilities propose,
the Ambassador's Note and the Annex to that Note are now acceptable to,
Canadlian Government. The Canadian Goverrnment, therefore, concurs i
Anibassador's proposai that his Note and this reply shail constitute an ag
ment between the Canadian and United States Governments, effective frerm
date of this reply.

H. C. GREEN.

OTTAWA, 14 June 1960.


